
    

 
 
 
 
 
 

Headteacher: Mrs F Kent BSc (Hons) QTS NPQH 

Waddington Redwood Primary Academy Redwood Drive Brant Road Waddington Lincoln LN5 9BN 

Tel: 01522 721156 Email: enquiries@redwood.lincs.sch.uk http://www.waddingtonredwood.co.uk/ 
 

Waddington Redwood Primary Academy is part of The Priory Federation of Academies Trust. For further information please contact 

The Priory Federation of Academies Trust, Cross O’Cliff Hill, Lincoln LN5 8PW Telephone: 01522 889977 

Registered Company No: 6462935. DfE Registration No: 136194 

24th October 2023 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

On Friday evening, Waddington Redwood Academy experienced severe water damage due to flooding, 

with the majority of the premises being affected. We are fortunate to have the support of a dedicated 

team from The Priory Federation, along with local contractors however, I must stress that the extent of 

the damage to our school is substantial and the health and safety of our children and staff remains our 

primary concern. 

I therefore regretfully ask that your children stay at home during the week commencing Monday 30th 

October to Friday 3rd November. From Wednesday 1st November, staff will be providing remote learning.   

More details of this will follow but please be assured that learning activities will be accessible for all 

children.  I understand the impact of this news for both you and your children, and I recognise that many 

of you will need to make alternative childcare arrangements during this period. 

Please be assured that this decision has not been taken lightly and the Senior Leadership team, in 

collaboration with The Priory Federation, is exploring all possible options to ensure a safe and efficient 

response to this unprecedented situation. Rest assured that I will keep you updated with any 

developments as they arise. 

In the meantime, I would like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude for your understanding and 

cooperation. Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in touch using our 

dedicated enquiries e-mail address enquiries@redwood.lincs.sch.uk  

Thank you again for your support during this challenging time. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mrs F Kent 

Co-Headteacher 
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